Autumn Term in Class 4
Dear parents, 
The children of year four have not stopped working hard since their first day back after the summer. Such motivated, receptive and creative children really make it a pleasure to teach. 

Having been greeted by a video from a reputable dragonologist, the children launched into a frenzy of questions about whether or not dragons were real (they are); whether or not they are dangerous (they are); and why nobody has seen any in Keyworth (they’re extinct). We have learned about the ten main species of dragons and how they were perfectly adapted to suit their environment. Mountain dragons, sea serpents, wyverns and lindworms are only the beginning. What’s more, I called an emergency assembly to share a story that I had come across which involved a failed expedition up a mountain in Bhutan and a superstition about a blizzard-inducing dragon. It turns out that there might be another species out there, just waiting to be discovered…
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The children are already excited about which part they will have in the school play and my class have demonstrated their confidence by standing forward to audition for some speaking parts. I always look forward to seeing how much the children’s written work flourishes this time of year. Who’d have thought that such high quality drama would improve use of English?!
As busy as this half term becomes, we still have plenty of time for numerous dragon themed art projects that will be taking place each week. So far, we have already used oil pastels and chalk and with ink, collage, paint and even plasticene to come, our Friday afternoons will be full of colourful creations. Be sure to come and see the finished work at our gallery exhibition at the end of term. More details to follow. 
In maths we will continue to work on multiplication and division for the next few weeks. Your work at home on times tables has not gone unnoticed, the children are becoming both quicker and more confident when handling numbers. This will be particularly important as we move onto fractions. Remember that the expectation is that all the children learn their times tables up to 12 x 12 by the end of year four. This is a very difficult task, but hard work and determination goes a long way! Soon after the Christmas break we will be working on time. I know from years of teaching that nothing makes that first day back in January more special than showing all your friends your shiny new watch! It is about the only Christmas present that I positively encourage in the classroom and it’s a stocking filler that can make a child feel more grown up, independent and clever. Chocolate only spoils Christmas dinner anyway!

Mrs Graham has really enjoyed teaching such a knowledgeable class all about the Romans last half term, and the children learned a lot from her. This half term, Mrs Graham is covering the science topics which include states of matter. After having learned about liquids, solids and gasses, the children will never look at the world in the same way again! 

All of the children’s homework has been completed to a very high standard. The children are really benefitting from these tasks and I have noticed a marked improvement in the standard of their calculations and presentation in particular. I have a feeling that plenty of children have been asked “What would Mr Jones think of that!?”. Many of the homework tasks are open ended. They are designed to be done quickly if you are in a rush, or if you are feeling determined, could take several hours. Provided the children are learning to deal with a deadline by handing in their homework each Thursday, there could be several pages of work, or just one quick sentence. The choice is yours! 
In French we have been working through our own exercise books learning how to count, and working on our polite conversation. The children are really enjoying their sessions and will soon be able to talk to each other without me being able to understand a word of it! 
In terms of physical education, our swimming sessions have been a great success. All of the children have behaved beautifully and though keeping their kit organised and tidy, have learned to be just that little bit more independent. More experienced swimmers have had the chance to get a bit competitive with diving and swimming races and the less able have gained in confidence. There is one thing that everyone has learned though, no matter how good a swimmer you are, you are always safer on dry land than you are in open water! 

Our last swimming session is on Monday 13th November. After that we will resume PE lessons as usual, up on top court. Children will need an outdoor PE kit in school every day because in a busy half term, we will be grabbing any opportunity that we can to get some practice in. 
Finally, in a bid to get ahead in the Children in Need money raising challenge, we need as much small change as possible. The weightier the better. Have a look down the back of that sofa! 

Mr Jones
